

TAKENOte



Dulwich

Dulwich Community Council

Notes from the meeting on Thursday 25 March 2010 Herne Hill Baptist Church, Half Moon Lane, London, SE24 9HU

Issue no. 32

www.southwark.gov.uk/YourCommunity

Main items discussed at this meeting:

Presentations on

- Youth Provision in Dulwich
- Albany District Scout Council
- Cleaner greener safer
 successful schemes
 2010 2011
- North Dulwich controlled parking zone – 1st stage consultation

Your next Dulwich Community
Council meeting is on:
Tuesday 22 June 2010
(to be confirmed)

Announcement of successful Cleaner Greener Safer schemes 2010 – 2011

The successful CGS schemes were announced at the meeting. To view a full list of the successful projects please look at the Take Note Minutes Agreement Form or visit the Council website at:

http://www.moderngov. southwarksites.com and click on agenda and minutes and the Dulwich community council web page.

For more information please contact Philip Murphy on 020 7525 0860 or email philip.murphy@southwark.gov.uk

Youth provision in Dulwich presented by Jane Bailey, assistant director 11 – 19 and Youth

A new youth hub is to be built in Belair Park it will house an outdoor education centre which will be a borough wide resource. It will support more young people into accessing The Duke of Edinburgh qualification.

Building work was due to start in February 2010 ready for completion in November 2010 in partnership with the environment and housing (leisure) department.

What will it offer?

- New welcoming building
- Large activity room
- Smaller meeting room
- Staff base for one staff on site plus visiting tutors
- Outdoor equipment store
- Ready access to Belair, Dulwich Park, or nearby woodlands

What could it offer in the day?

- Support outdoor learning in Schools, nature trails, orienteering, bush craft etc.
- Leader training for off site visits
- First aid training

- Duke of Edinburgh School sessions, campcraft, navigation etc.
- Use by the Friends of the Park

Activities also include

Weekly open day of Duke of Edinburgh centre

- Sports leader courses
- Outdoor based AQA qualifications website: http://www.aga.org.uk/
- After School leaders meetings

Benefits

- Much needed provision in the South of the Borough
- Focal point for outdoor education in appropriate setting
- Small Group 'themed' Youth work

For more information contact Jane Bailey on 020 7525 2674 or email jane.bailey@southwark.gov.uk



TAKENOTE



Tim Walker, from the environment and housing dept presented the above.

Following a lengthy debate between local residents, officers and Councillors about commuter parking - particularly in regard to Holmdene Avenue. The community council decided to endorse the officer recommendations which are:

- Notes the results of the 1st stage consultation on a controlled parking zone in the North Dulwich area
- Agrees to the implementation of a CPZ in Holmdene Avenue but not in other roads included in the 1st stage consultation
- The community council agreed as part of the 2nd stage (consultation) of the North Dulwich CPZ to consult on creating extra parking – in an arrangement similar to a 'home zone'. Residents would be given the opportunity to comment on this option of parking layout.

For more information please contact Tim Walker on 020 7525 2021 or email tim.walker@southwark.gov.uk



Albany District Scout Council in Dulwich

Albany District Scout Council serves the following areas in Southwark - Camberwell, Peckham, Nunhead and Dulwich and are a registered charity (Number 314261).

There are 11 Groups in the area - who provide activities across all 5 sections of the Scout Movement.

These are:

- Beavers (6 8 year olds), Cubs (8 -11 year olds)
- Scouts (11-16 year olds), Explorer Scouts (14-18 year olds)
- The Scout Network (18- 25 year olds) and
- The Scout Fellowship (for anyone over 16)
- Different Groups accept both boys and girls as members.

Andy Melia from Albany District Scout Council in Dulwich

Andy mentioned the scout movement has a large presence in Dulwich. He took the opportunity to thank Members for the small grant they received from Dulwich Community Council Fund last year. Part of the funding was used for organizing a fun day event which involved fun activities like arts and craft and a 'bouncy castle' for the kids. Veolia Environmental Services were present at the event to promote recycling and St John Ambulance Service were also on hand to provide assistance and help with first aid.

The organisation's aim is to promote scouting in the area, so if anyone is interested in helping i.e. with a supporting role, treasurer, secretary, funding raising or volunteering please see contact details below

For more information contact Andy Melia on 020 8694 5782 or email andymelia@googlemail.com

Future community council dates will be published on the website and council diary please refer to the Southwark website www.southwark.gov.uk for details or contact the constitutional officer (Community Councils) on 020 7525 7234 or community councils development officer on 020 7525 1579

www.southwark.gov.uk/YourCommunity



